
NCC-050919-21reports, research or policy documents 
 
 
Dear Requester, 
 
Further to your request for information under The Freedom of Information Act, please see 
below responses from Departments, please accept our sincere apologies for the delay in 
responding. 
 
We do hold the data in an easily accessible format. In terms of children’s records , the only 
place this would be referred to would be as a part of an assessment or child safeguarding 
referral when capturing the issues and child’s needs. This would be in free text as part of the 
social workers overall assessment and would exceed the appropriate limit under the act in 
extracting this data. The same would apply in terms of Adult data 
Our public health Team do not hold any data and would not ask our providers to collect any 
such information either.  
 
We are sorry we are unable to help at this time, however should you have any further 
enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. In addition to 
this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s 
and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link)  
 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-
log/  
 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please 
write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, 
Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above. 
 
Kind Regards 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer.  
Complaints and Information Team  
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council County Hall,  
West Bridgford, Nottingham,  
NG2 7QR 
 
 
Hello. 
 
I am a PhD student at the University of Sheffield investigating individuals who live in squalor. 
 
I am searching for any reports, research or policy documents produced by your council into 
individuals living in squalid conditions, or classed as having Diogenes Syndrome or extreme self-
neglect. 
 
If any further information is required, please let me know. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
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